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Welcome to the May edition of “Blood Lines”. The intent of the Club’s newsletter is to keep 
members, players and supporters informed about what’s happening at South by recalling the 
highlights of the month just passed and informing on what’s coming up in the month to come. 
If there are any other areas or aspects of the Club that you would like to see us cover please 
feel free to submit your suggestions via a return email. 

 
PRESIDENTS UPDATE 
 
Another season rolls along and I thought it timely to update our valued members and 
supporters on club matters. 
Three Rounds into the season and we have made a promising start in all 3 grades of 
football. On field it is very satisfying to be in a position of stability for the first time in a 
number of years where all of our coaches from last season will continue in their role this 
season. This has resulted in very few players leaving the club whilst seeing some quality 
signings over summer. Adding to this is the presence of Brady Childs as playing coach this 
season, which will bring much needed leadership and organisation on the field.  
 
Our expectations are to be vying for a finals berth in 2017. I encourage you to get along to 
as many games as you can to support the boys as they play an exciting brand of football and 
I am sure the boys would welcome your support. 
Our depth is quite strong and our list exceeds 60 players. With our Reserves making finals 
last year and with such depth we expect our Reserves to feature at the pointy end of the 
finals this year. 
Turning to our Under 18’s, we have a very healthy list of over 30 players of high quality, and 
again looking to go deep in the finals this season. 
 
This is a huge turnaround to where we were 3 years ago. Much work has been done to get 
us to this stage and more to do to get us back up to the top where we belong and where 
many of you are used to being when you played at the Bloods. 
I couldn’t be happier with the work and direction Brady and our coaches are taking in 
developing our young list. Another area that we have worked hard on as a club is our culture 
in which the players and everyone involved has bought into. 
 
South Bendigo is again a club that people want to be at and the feedback we receive from 
the league and AFL Vic is that we rank as one of the most respected clubs in the league, 
which again is a testimony to the work done by the Executive to build this. 
We have a strong Executive and Committee who are committed to continuing to raise the 
bar and keep the momentum going. We also have a fantastic group of volunteers at our club. 
However, like most clubs we do get stretched at times and could always do with more.  If 
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you are in a position to provide assistance in any small (or large) way we would certainly 
appreciate that. 
 
There are a core group of past players who are doing some excellent work at the club, which 
is greatly appreciated. Recently we held our annual past players golf day which was a great 
success and again well run by David McMurray and Trev Wright with assistance from a good 
crew of past players. 
 
PAST PLAYERS COMMITTEE: 
This season a past players and official committee has been established and it is great to see 
representation from all decades from the 1960’s to the 2000’s. There are some real club 
legends and characters on board and are keen to assist the club going forward with several 
initiatives. One main initiative is to encourage past players from their era back to the club 
and will be focussed on a concerted drive to do so. We have a strong data base of past 
players so there is a lot of work involved to try to connect with everyone.  
The first major Past Players Function for the season is the annual GRAEME WRIGHT 
memorial game. This has been an iconic past players day for many years, however 
unfortunately over the past few years numbers have dropped off for some reason to the 
point where the family have questioned its relevance going forward. We as a club are 
determined to maintain this tradition and continue to honour Graeme and his legacy. 
However we do need your support. As you are aware, the Graeme Wright day is played 
against Sandhurst on our home game, which is on the 27th of May. Please keep this day free 
and make an effort to come along and catch up with old mates and enjoy the day. Further 
information will come closer to the day. 
 
125 YEAR ANNIVERSARY 
2018 will be our club’s 125 year anniversary. A “125 Committee” is the planning and 
coordination of our 125 year celebrations next season and if you would like to be involved in 
this, I am sure your input would be welcomed. 
This will be a big occasion for the club and will include a huge gala function midyear to 
reunite past players, officials, members and supporters to our great club. Look out for further 
details as they arise. 
 
HARRY TROTT OVAL: 
Just an update on the progress of our transition to Harry Trott Oval. First, we are pleased to 
see our new netball courts completed which look fantastic and ready to go for season 2017. 
Currently we are working through plans with Architects for our new Social Rooms and 
Change room complex which is exciting. Realistically it will be 2 to 3 years before this is built 
along with the extension of the ground to enable us to fully move to Harry Trott Oval, 
however we continue to progress in the right direction. 
We will continue to play 3 home games at Harry Trott oval until we move there full time.  
 
Our junior footballers play their home games at the venue, which is great. We are also 
getting a foothold into the local schools such as Kennington Primary and Bendigo South 
East Secondary College, with opportunities to connect with other local schools to set us up 
for our future junior pathway which is promising. 
As you are aware our overall supporter and membership base is very small which is why the 
transition to Harry Trott Oval is imperative for the future viability of the club, however this is 
going to take several years to bear fruit. 
 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS:  
We have several other events planned for the year which again would be great to see as 
many as possible along to those, in particular the Club Ball June 17 and our Sportsman’s 
Dinner on Saturday June 10. Also for our Life Members, this lunch is on Saturday August 5. 
Further details will be provided leading up to those events. 



AFTER MATCH FUNCTIONS: 
After each home match we hold the post match function and present awards in our rooms, 
whilst for away matches this is held at our sponsor pub, the Boundary Hotel. Naturally we 
would love to see you there when you get the opportunity. Also the Social club is opened up 
on Thursday nights for our training dinner and team announcements. Dinner is put on by the 
Boundary Hotel and the Bar is open. We welcome past players and supporters to drop in at 
any time for a drink on a Thursday night from 6.30pm. 
 
We regard the members, supporters and past players of South Bendigo Football Netball 
Club as an integral part of our club and our future success. 
Thanks again for your support and look forward to seeing you at the footy or netball and at 
some of the functions we have lined up for the year. Please feel free to contact me at any 
time if you have any questions or require further information regarding club matters. 
 
Go Bloods!! 
Kind Regards, 
Rick Townsend  
 

 
PAST PRESIDENT GETS IN TOUCH 
 

 
 

Picture of a picture: Max Knott’s portrait hanging in the South Bendigo FNC Social Rooms 
 

A Past President of the Club, Max Knott, recently got in contact with our Secretary Rob 
Robertson through the Club’s website, posting the following message.  
 
Greetings - as a former President, 19770/71 era I am wondering if you had a special area 
where you list all former Presidents. I still look in to see how the club is performing - a couple 
of years ago a relative David Bicknell took me to see a game which I thoroughly enjoyed. 
Now living in Lennox Head NSW and aged 80 
Go the Bloods 
Max Knott 
 
It was great to hear from Max, who was President of the Bloods from 1971 to 1973 and we 
sent him a photo of his portrait which hangs in the Social Rooms along with our best wishes. 



2017 SEASON LAUNCH  
 
The Club’s 2017 Season Launch was held at The All Seasons Hotel Fernery Room on 
Friday 7th April. With 130 people in attendance the function was very well supported by both 
players and supporters alike with our good sponsors at the All Seasons providing a great 
venue to ensure a successful night. 
 
Under the control of MC Garry Smith, the Bloods version of Bruce McAvaney, it was 
standing room only as he introduced our coaches and conducted some entertaining 
interviews with players. 
 
Photos of the night from A J Taylor Images @ajtaylorimages.au 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 



BECOME A MEMBER IN 2017 

 

 

SOUTH BENDIGO FOOTBALL NETBALL CLUB  

BECOME A MEMBER IN 2017 

Memberships continue to be an ever-increasing and important aspect of the Football Netball Club. 

  

Our club strongly encourages all existing members, supporters, past-players and families to 
financially support the club and become a member in 2017 – If you love South Bendigo, we’d love to 
count you as a member! 

  

Every member will receive their own club membership card which will gain them free entry into every 
home game as well as ½ price entry to away games.  

 

Membership also has it rewards and a member’s merchandise pack is provided to each Bloods 
supporter who takes out a 2017 Membership. 

This year’s Standard Merchandise Package, provided to all Adult, Family and Special Category 
members, includes a club branded bumper sticker, pen and stubby holder so you can show your 
support for the Bloods when you’re driving, writing or refreshing. 

The 2017 Full Merchandise Package, provided to all Coterie 500 Club Members and Player 
Sponsors, adds a Club Supporters Scarf to the standard pack.  

Your financial support via a Club Membership is as vital as it's ever been in country Football / 
Netball.  So that YOUR club can continue to grow and prosper, PLEASE consider taking out a 
Club Membership package in 2017. 

Go to our website at http://www.southbendigofnc.com.au/membership-application/ and take a 
look at all the 2017 Memberships options available, we are sure there will be a Membership 
Package just for you! 

 

WE NEED YOU - BE INVOLVED....  

SUPPORTING SOUTH BENDIGO – IT’S IN THE BLOOD 

 

http://www.southbendigofnc.com.au/membership-application/


SPORTS CHAPLAINCY AT SOUTH 
 
Sporting communities that thrive and experience great on field success are usually built 
upon a plethora of people utilizing their different gifts and strengths for the wider good of that 
community. Chaplains have a very important role to play within all of this. They typically 
move around quietly in the background supporting and encouraging players, families and 
members of their respective sporting communities. What are they doing? They’re loitering 
with intent as they often do some of their best work behind the scenes when no one else is 
watching. 
 
Are they effective? From time to time, the work of chaplaincy is brought into the limelight due 
to some crisis within a sporting community. Warren Tredrea, former captain of the Port 
Adelaide FC and close friend of the late Phil Walsh was quoted as saying, “…there is no one 
more valuable than a trusted and well-respected chaplain – a man or woman of religious 
faith.” As he reflected on the passing of his good friend and the assistance that the chaplain 
had provided within the club, Tredrea made the additional comment saying, “What separates 
Chaplains from the rest is that they often do their best work when emotions and stress is at 
its greatest – in love and loss.” Sporting communities are always ‘better together’ when they 
rely on the collective skills and gifts of each person within their club.  
 
This year South Bendigo FNC has added a new member to its chaplaincy team. Chris 
Thornton (pictured below with our Club Chaplain – Dave Lovell) has been around the club 
for a couple of years assisting with running water and serving as a team manager for the 
Reserves. This year he took on a role as chaplain to our juniors. Here’s some background 
information on Chris for those who might not know him: 

 Where were you born? Born in Melbourne but lived in Perth for six years. 

 How would you describe yourself in five words? “Always look for the best…” 

 What’s on your bucket list? I want to go to a State of Origin game in Brisbane and 
complete a coast-to-coast train journey across Canada. 

 Why be a Chaplain at South Bendigo? I want to be there to help support the “Bloods” 
family on and off the field; to help maintain our three key points of growth, respect 
and enjoyment. 

Make sure you get around Chris and encourage him in his role as he seeks to encourage all 
those connected through our junior football. 

 

 
South Bendigo FNC’s Chaplains Chris Thornton & Dave Lovell 

 
 
Loitering with intent... 
Dave Lovell  
South Bendigo FNC Chaplain 
0408 413 026 

 



GRAEME WRIGHT CUP DAY 

 
 

A reminder to all Past Players and Officials that the Annual Graeme Wright Cup Game 
against Sandhurst is on later this month, Saturday 27th May and that you should save the 
date on your calendar. 
  
It’s a QEO home game for the Bloods and all Past Players and Officials of the South 
Bendigo FNC are warmly invited back to the Club. It’s a day held to honour the memory of a 
great clubman as well being a focus for the annual Past Players and Officials Day, providing 
a significant occasion for all people associated with South in days gone to come back to the 
good old Red and Whites. 
 
This is a great opportunity to reconnect with the club, reacquaint yourself with some old 
friends and team mates while simply enjoying a great social day at the footy. We look 
forward to seeing you on the 27th of May 
 

BLOODS SUPPORTERS SCARVES NOW AVAILABLE 

The Club now has in stock team scarfs for members and supporters. 

Available from the South Bendigo Social Rooms at home games or from the canteen at 

Junior games it costs only $25 to show your support for the club and wear the Red & White, 

while keeping warm at the same time. 

 



NETBALL NEWS 

SENIOR NETBALL NEWS 
 
Our 2017 season kicked off with challenging Eaglehawk on the QEO Netball courts, as 
suspected the weather was scorching & the girls pushed through their games in high heat. 
Things ran smoothly on the day & was great to see everyone up & about for Round 1. 

OUR 2017 SENIOR NETBALL CAPTAINS 

Congratulations go to our girls named Captains & Vice captains for our 2017 season; 

A Grade        
Captain - Stephanie Goode 
Vice Captain – Emily Cossar 
 
A Reserve  
Captain - Amanda Walters 
Vice Captain – Suzie Cockroft 
 

B Grade 

Captain - Stephanie Greene 

Vice Captain – Zoe Johnston 

 

B Reserve  

Captain - Morgan Lawson 

Vice Captain – Amy Greene 

 

Under 17s  
Captain - Maya Van Es 
Vice Captain – Annie Hockey 
 
WINNER WINNER EASTER EGGS FOR DINNER 
Congratulations go to all of our Netball Easter Fundraising Raffle winners:  

1st Prize – Bryan Sims, 2nd Prize – Makaleah Clarke, 3rd Prize – Lionel Baber, 4th Prize – 
Chloe Adams, 5th Prize – Matt Grogan, 6th Prize – Stacee Kingdon, 7th Prize – Kez 
Beacham, 8th Prize – Taylor Mann, 9th Prize – Andy Barrett & 10th Prize – Mary Dole. 

NEW UNIFORMS 
The girls have been lucky enough to secure some new Netball uniforms this season, 
stepping out in Round 1 donning the new Red & White dominant dresses. 

Check them out in our “Snaps from the Sidelines” section 

 

 



SNAPS FROM THE SIDELINES   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
B GRADE – Round 3 – South Bendigo Def  Maryborough 56 -11 Player Awards -  Stacee Kingdon & 
Paige Stephenson 

 



SPONSOR OF THE MONTH 

 
 

We are equipped to provide clients with a full analysis of their business structure from now 
until retirement. 

We are an innovative and pro-active accounting & business advisory firm & over the past 
decade, we have consistently featured in the Business Review Weekly's top 100 accounting 
firms in Australia. We specialise in helping you grow your business, your profits and your 
wealth. We are one of Central Victoria's most trusted accounting firms and we aim to build 
lifelong relationships with our clients. 

Our services to small business owners are both broad and deep and while we started out as 
a very traditional accounting firm offering taxation and general accountancy services, over 
the years we expanded our range of services to match our client's needs. We now offer you 
an extensive range of accounting, taxation, auditing, marketing and financial services 
including general consultancy, marketing consultancy, profitability diagnostics and 
benchmarking.  

In today's ever changing financial climate we are constantly aiming for better and more 
efficient methods of servicing our clients' needs - their success is our success. Our 
professional team are carefully recruited and are encouraged to achieve their ambitions 
through professional training and first-class service to our clients. 

Contact Us Today  

Address: 1 Somerville St, Flora Hill VIC 3550 

Phone: 5443 8888 

Email: www.mgr.com.au 
 
 

SUPPORT THE SPONSORS WHO SUPPORT OUR CLUB 
 
 
 

https://www.google.com.au/search?rlz=1C2EODB_enAU510&biw=1366&bih=599&q=mgr+accounting+address&stick=H4sIAAAAAAAAAOPgE-LRT9c3LDQqz04pSzbVks1OttLPyU9OLMnMz4MzrBJTUopSi4sBZmsZfi8AAAA&sa=X&sqi=2&ved=0ahUKEwja5ZPD-8XTAhUHppQKHW3SDb4Q6BMIbDAR
https://www.google.com.au/search?rlz=1C2EODB_enAU510&biw=1366&bih=599&q=mgr+accounting+phone&stick=H4sIAAAAAAAAAOPgE-LRT9c3LDQqz04pSzbV0s9OttJPzs_JSU0uyczP08_Oyy_PSU1JT40vSMxLzSnWz0gsji_IyM9LtQKTAAQO6hxBAAAA&sa=X&sqi=2&ved=0ahUKEwja5ZPD-8XTAhUHppQKHW3SDb4Q6BMIbzAS
http://www.mgr.com.au/


FOOTBALL NEWS 
The football season is off and running and we wish to take this early opportunity to thank our 
wonderful group of support staff and volunteers. The medical team led by John Clyne would 
be the envy of football/Netball clubs in the district. We have very competent people 
dedicated to both groups. Emily, Dave, Tony and John take care of our footballers on game 
day and Dan and Sarah look after our netballers. Their efforts are greatly appreciated and all 
thank you. 

The club is extremely fortunate to have a contingent of dedicated and passionate volunteers 
who take all types of rolls during the week and on game day. If anyone out there would like 
to get involved with either the football or netball group, just contact Ian Connaughton (0429 
305 141) and we will find a roll that works for you. Remember, “Good sporting clubs share 
the load”. 

SENIORS UPDATE  
The beginning of the 2017 season has seen some exciting and very competitive football 
from the senior group.   
 
The first round 13 -point  loss to Eaglehawk, however disappointing, provided many positives 
and identified some key areas to fine tune, given we showed plenty intent, won most of the 
key indicators, in which we had 22 more inside 50s. To the player’s credit, along with line 
coaches they identified the issues and worked to resolve these during the following week. 
Congratulation to the guys who played their first game for the bloods in Kaiden Antonowicz, 
Zac Hare, Tom Brereton, Regan and Brock Harvey, Best players included Isaiah Miller who 
provided plenty of run and drive from half back, Jacob Smythe who this season has made 
the transition to centre half forward, and Mitch Rogerson, who collected plenty of 
possessions from the wing.  
 
Round 2 saw us travel to Gisborne, where the players were keen to overturn last year’s 
disappointing loss. The group again brought great intensity, pressure (83 tackles) and work 
rate, and quickly showed their responsiveness from round 1 in which ended in a 6 goal plus 
win, and our first win for the season. Best players included Kaiden Antonowicz with 7 majors, 
Tom Brereton - who had the run with roll on ex- AFL player Clinton Young, and Isaiah Miller 
played through the midfield.  It was terrific to see 3 wins in all football grades, which hasn't 
been done for some time. Congratulations to young ruckman Riley Burns, who played his 
first game in the red and white.  
 
Last week, we had Maryborough at home, in which was an extremely pleasing result. From a 
coaches perspective it was great to see the players remain focused, and not stray away from 
the structures, roles and game plan, in which resulted in a very accurate 10-goal straight first 
quarter. It was a very well rounded 4 quarter effort and 159 point win, in which we controlled 
all the indicators, which included 88 tackles and a goal conversion rate of 2.3 for inside 50’s. 
Congratulations to Mitch Goodwin from the under 18’s who kicked 4 goals in his debut 
game, terrific effort and a player to keep an eye on in the future. Best player included Mitch 
Rogerson, who showed his skill and work rate again as he racked up plenty of possessions 
from the wing,  Kaiden Antonowicz, who had a day out kicking 11 majors, and Nick Howe 
who almost blew up his GPS tracker with 17.3km from the back pocket.  
 
Although it is early season, it’s important to acknowledge all the hard work by the players, 
committee and support staff which has resulted in, for the first time since 2013 being 
positioned in the top 5 on the BFNL ladder and started the season with a 2-1 record. It’s an 
very exciting time to be around such an amazing club....GO BLOODS!!!!!  
 
Brady Childs 
Senior Coach 



RESERVES UPDATE 
The Reserves started the 2017 season in fine fashion with a win over a very strong 
Eaglehawk side at the QEO under lights. Jimmy Pietromonaco slotted 6 to open his account 
for the year. The delivery into the forward line was of a high standard and Jimmy finished off 
the hard work of the midfield and back line group in fine fashion. 
We went into the season with a big emphasis on creating a group that worked for each and 
were happy to sacrifice their own game for the benefit of the group and the win against 
Eaglehawk showed we are moving in the right direction. Some of the better players on the 
night were Jayden Sheean, Jimmy Pietromonaco, new lad to South this year Cam Taggert, 
Seb Wild, returning to South Mitch Gardner and Mitch Hocking. 
On the back of our first win the boys spent time on the track working on getting our 
structures right and our game plan working the way we wanted. The lads have bought into 
what we are trying to do as a club and hopefully the results will come on the back of this. 
 
Round 2 saw us on the bus down to Gisborne. We kicked 4 goals to none in the first quarter 
and then put on another 4 goals in the second to see us up by 7 goals at half time. Gisborne  
fought back in the second half, but to our credit we held on for a great 21 point win. Gisborne 
are always a tough opposition at home so to come away with the win was a great result. 
Mitch Hocking was amongst the goals with 3 for the game and some of our 
better players were Tom McGhee, new to South Nathan Devanny, Jayden Sheean, Mitch 
Hocking, Brae Mensforth and Mitch Gardner. 
 
Our next challenge was Maryborough on the QEO. Our focus at training during the week in 
preparation for this game was working as a team to create pressure in our back half, which 
in turn creates turnovers, deliver the ball into our forward line with efficiency and then lock it 
in until we score. The boys started the game off a bit sluggish, but to their credit they turned 
it around on-field without any intervention from the side lines. This goes to show just were 
this group is at in terms of their on-field leadership. A willingness to work as a group to fix a 
negative situation worked really well. After a few tweeks the boys got over the line in what 
ended up being a huge win. 
Jimmy Pietromonaco had a day out kicking 9 and Jayden Sheean chimed in with 3. The 
other big news for the day was big Daniel Johnstone kicking 3 goals in his first game as a 
Blood. In the best players were Jimmy Pietromonaco, Nathan Devanny, Josh Thurston, Jake 
Connaughton, Jayden Sheean and Charlton Hindle. 
At the end of round 3 we sit 1 game clear on top of the ladder. This is a great result for the 
boys and we have now started work on our trip to Castlemaine this week for another game 
under lights. 
 
On a personal note I would like to thank everyone that has helped in the past week. The help 
and support I have received over the past couple of weeks from all areas of the club has 
been fantastic. Having spent time with a few footy clubs on many different levels I have 
never come across a club that is so willing to help each other out, on and off the field. That is 
not only players and coaches, but everyone that is involved in making things happen.  
Thank you! 
 
Dan Farrelly - Reserves Assistant Coach  

 



SNAPS FROM THE SIDELINES 
 

 
Kieran Strachan marks strongly to kick one of his 4 goals against Maryborough 

 
Kaiden Antonowicz judges it better than the rest to mark and kick one of his 11 for the day  

 
Pictures: Scott McLeod 

 



MATCH DAY FOOTBALL FOOTAGE NOW AVAILABLE 
 
The Bendigo FNL in conjunction with Red Onion Creative will be filming Senior Football 
matches in 2017. Each match or the designated match of the round will be professionally 
filmed and made available post-match every weekend. 
 
All matches are accessible for viewing Red Vision Portal linked to via www.bendigofnl.tv 
and it is strongly recommended that matches being viewed should be played through VLC 
Media Player. 
 
So if you can’t make it to the game here’s your opportunity to catch up with some Bloods 
action 
 
 

 
 
 
 

BFNL INTERLEAGUE SQUAD NAMED 

The Bendigo Football Netball League recently named its Senior Training Squad for the 
upcoming interleague clash against Ballarat at the QEO on Saturday 3rd May.  
 
Congratulations to South Bendigo Kaiden Antonowicz, Liam Bartels, Isaiah Miller and Kieran 
Strachan on being selected in the Squad.  
 

 
  Kaiden Antonowicz       Liam Bartels        Isaiah Miller           Kieran Strachan 

 

 
 
 

http://www.bendigofnl.tv/


JUNIOR FOOTBALL 

As this report goes to print so to speak we have already started the 2017 Season with a 

bang both on and off the field. 

Our U16 squad has been training hard under Peter Tyack and Mick Easton. Peter and Mick 

have worked hard on building a great list for the 2017 with the boys generally training as a 

squad. No doubt there will be plenty of movement between the Seniors and Reserve with so 

many talented players on our list. It was a great pleasure at our jumper presentation night to 

not only see a bunch of players who have been with the Bloods since U9 but also several 

players new to the club. The U16 Seniors were lucky enough to enjoy the opportunity to play 

as a curtain raiser at the QEO last Saturday. A successful day on the pitch was capped by a 

great opportunity to join the rest of the squad in the change rooms as guests of the Senior 

squad and Coach Brady Childs. 

The U14’s group is certainly enjoying training and playing under Coach Anthony Purcell. A 

win in their first game has helped cement Anthony’s ethos of “pass to the jumper”. The boys 

are regularly reminded to reward their team mate who has worked to get into the best 

position with a well-placed pass of the footy. The boys are a well-disciplined side who will 

continue to grow and develop as the season progresses. 

Our U12 group is made up of predominantly bottom age players and are still feeling their 

way during grading of the 34 teams. Coach Dan Wright has the team working hard on their 

basic skills and hopes to have the group firing by the end of the grading period.  

This weekend will be the first round of the U9 and U10 competition and for the first time in a 

few years South will field teams in both age groups. There is nothing quite like seeing the 

youngest of our footballers enjoying the game in its simplest form. Club stalwart Nev Clark 

will be at the helm and I have no doubt the fundamentals will be will drilled into the future 

stars of South Bendigo. 

The incredible rise in the general popularity of girl’s football has now officially affected the 

Bloods. After a difficult first season Emma Tomlins and Maddie Townsend are reaping the 

reward of their hard-work and commitment for female football. The 2016 season saw a small 

but passionate group of girls struggle to get the minimum number of players for games most 

weekends. Thankfully the word has got out that “The Bloods” have such a wonderful group 

of girls and we have exploded into a full 24 girls squad who have now won their first two 

games of the season. The steadying hand of Mark Taig has helped complete a coaching 

group that will no doubt lead the girls into a very successful season both on and off the pitch. 

The saying “from adversity comes opportunity” seems to fit this exuberant group. 

Off the pitch much has been achieved, McDonald’s and Fantastic Furniture continue as 

major sponsors while further sponsorship from Steamatic and Bendigo Coachlines have 

allowed us to supply every player with a SBFNC branded red sports bag. We have also 

purchased a new coaching mat to help players to visualise field position and team tactics 

along with boxing gloves and pads for fitness work. 

SBFNC have been successful in gaining 3 different government funded grants. The first has 

funded a defibrillator for Harry Trott. Let’s all hope it never needs to be used!!  The second 

will provide us with 30 or so new Netballs while the third has given us access to nearly 



$1000 towards coaching development. The grant applications are a time-consuming chore 

so a big thank you to Siobhan Tawton who has done the leg work for these. 

Speaking of a “Big Thank You”. Next time you see an injured South player being treated say 

a little thank you to Rolf Lau who refurbished all our first aid kits for the season. Another of 

those thankless tasks that must be done. So, from all of us… Thanks Rolf you’re a champ. 

 

Gareth Tawton 

Junior Football 

The Bloods On The Move in 2017 

 



YOUTH GIRLS FOOTBALL 
 
In the first round of the season our girls played North Bendigo  
There was much hype amongst the group leading up to this game with the girls training well 
under the guidance of an experienced Mark Taig (who has stepped up to help coach and run 
training sessions) and looking forward in putting their new skills to work in a game  
 
They certainly did that plus more; the girls shepherded and really played as a team, giving 
off hand passes and not just throwing the ball onto their boot and hoping for the best. The 
performance was rewarded with a 100 plus point win over North and the club song was sung 
in high spirits. Admittedly we still have some work to do in getting all the words right   
 
The squad has a full list of 24 and are super excited for the year ahead 
 
Emma Tomlins 
 
 

 
       The Youth Girls Team singing the Club song after beating North Bendigo in the opening round  

 

 

 

 



FIXTURE & RESULTS 

 
Round 1: 14th April V Eaglehawk at the QEO 
Football 

 Seniors Reserves U18’s 

South Bendigo 6.11-47 12.8-80 9.12-66 

Eaglehawk 8.12-60 9.6-60 6.3-39 

 Netball 

 A Grade A Reserve B Grade B Reserve U17’s 

South Bendigo 20 41 30 29 42 

Eaglehawk  71 40 46 36 36 

 
Round 2: 22nd April V Gisborne at Gardiner Reserve Gisborne 
Football 

 Seniors Reserves U18’s 

South Bendigo 19.8-122 12.4-76 8.15-63 

Gisborne 13.7-85 7.13-55 7.6-48 

 Netball 

 A Grade A Reserve B Grade B Reserve U17’s 

South Bendigo 25 43 46 32 37 

Gisborne 55 41 28 12 48 

 
Round 3: 29th April V Maryborough at the QEO 
Football 

 Seniors Reserves U18’s 

South Bendigo 28.18-166 21.14-140 BYE 

Maryborough 4.3-27 2.0-12  

 Netball 

 A Grade A Reserve B Grade B Reserve U17’s 

South Bendigo 57 39 56 39 52 

Maryborough 49 14 11 14 54 

 
 
 
Coming Up 
 
Round 4: May 6th  Castlemaine  

(Night Game) 
At Camp Reserve Castlemaine 

Interleague: 13th May  Ballarat FNL At QEO 

Round 5: 20th May Kyneton At Harry Trott Oval Kennington 

Round 6: 27th May Sandhurst  
Graeme Wright Cup 

At QEO 

 
 

 



MAJOR SPONSORS IN 2016 

 

                       

 
 

  

                           
                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                        

 

             

 

 


